



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

August 11, 2009
Mark Adams, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:04 p.m.  Members present:  Mark Adams, Alicia Bayless, Jama Bennett, Stella Dulaney, Mary Lou Emerine, Amanda Minnich, Vasco Perry, and Shelly Vanyo
OPENING BUSINESS

A. #08-001. Amanda Minnich made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Vasco Perry. 

B. #08-002. Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to approve the previous meeting minutes, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried.

C. Jama welcomed new members of the council.  She also shared that we had a wonderful turnout to all our open houses and a great start to the school year. 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT
A. Information was shared regarding Alton’s new incentive, “Payday.”  This is an 

academic, attendance, and behavior incentive that comes in the form of deposits and withdrawals. 

B. Jama shared that MAP testing is scheduled to begin August 30th. 

C. Jama shared that members of the leadership team have been working with the 6th grade teaching a program called “Boot Camp” which is designed to help 6th graders with transitioning to middle school and organization.  In addition, members of the leadership team will also be working with the 6th grade teaching responsibility classes through the use of picture books. 

PLANNING: 
BUDGET

         June/July budgets were reviewed with council.    

#08-003. Vasco Perry made the motion to accept the June/July budgets, seconded by Shelly Vanyo.  Motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

OLD BUSINESS
A. Jama shared SBDM training requirements/options with all council members.  Members will need to provide training verification once complete. 

B. Museum Update/Information.  Mary Lou shared with council that she and Linda Lynch were still discussing various options regarding the museum/items.  As a result of the anticipated influx of students and the possible issue of classroom space, she will keep us updated regarding options available.  Jama indicated that she would like to find places within our building to keep materials directly related to content begin taught.  

C.  Truancy Diversion Program.  Jama shared with council that our school will participate in this program again this school year.  The program is designed to work directly with a judge to address interventions to truancy before the court system becomes involved.  This is an awesome program that really made a difference with some of our students last year.  

D. Jama shared with council that as a result of our Tier status, an ASSIST Team was being assigned to our school.  A meeting is scheduled for the end of August to discuss the team’s involvement with our school.  Additional information will be shared at the September meeting.    

NEW BUSINESS

A. Jama reviewed a handout from KASC regarding council Functions/Policies.  (reference attached) 
B. Enrollment was discussed – currently we are right at projections:  663; however, information shared indicates that enrollment will increase steadily throughout the school year. 

C. Volunteers were sought for the Superintendent’s Parent Advisory Council.  Stella Dulaney agreed to represent Alton. 

D. Our Title 1/Stimulus money was discussed.  (reference attachment). 

#08-004:  Amanda Minnich made the motion that stimulus money be used for supplemental instructional services and/or materials to include processional development that addresses student achievement, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried. 

E. SBDM Annual Report was reviewed with council members (reference 

attachment).  

#08-005: Mark Adams made the motion to approve the annual report, pending proof reading, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried. 
F. Jama shared with the council that Hardin County is the recipient of a

DoDEA grant as a result of our military population.  The grant is in excess of one million dollars.  Additional information will be shared as received. 

G. Jama shared with council that Alton will undergo a Title 1 Audit at the 

end of August. 

H. Alton will also participate in a Southern Association of Colleges/Schools 

Review this fall.  An organizational meeting is scheduled for early September. 

I. Meeting dates for the 2009-10 school year were discussed (reference attachment). 

#08-006:  Vasco Perry made the motion to approve the meeting dates, seconded by Shelly Vanyo.  Motion carried. 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. The next meeting is scheduled for September 15 at 4:00 p.m.  Vasco Perry will serve as facilitator and Amanda Minnich as resource person. 

ADJOURNMENT

#08-007. Vasco Perry made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
5:20, seconded by Amanda Minnich.   Motion carried.    

